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Loralie Lowder

From the Desk of the 
Executive Director

Dear PFA Fellows,
As many of you already know, I soon will end my time as your Executive Direc-
tor. My plan is to work through the end of the year. While departing is bitter-

sweet, I leave with a heart full of gratitude for the opportunity I have had to serve and 
for the many people who make this organization such a strong force for advancing oral 
health and encouraging dental fellowship around the world.

Since I was promoted to Executive Director in 2013, the Academy has changed in some 
significant ways that have helped us to serve Fellows more efficiently, while streamlining and 
improving several key central office processes. Among these changes were the following:

•	 We effectively transitioned leadership from former Executive Director Judith Ko-
zal, who along with her husband, the late Dr. Richard Kozal, many years ago truly 
revived PFA from a low point in our history into a thriving international dental 
honor organization.

•	 Eight PFA presidents came and went—each contributing to the advancement of the 
Academy in their own ways. It’s been a privilege getting to know them and their 
families and working closely with those leaders on the issues of the day.

•	 During my tenure as Executive Director the Academy has built a two-year financial 
reserve and leveled up all aspects of our finances. This will provide stability and 
confidence for future leaders. Now, Sections can save a lot of effort by choosing to 
bill membership dues through the Central Office.

•	 All our international regions—those outside the United States—are now reunited 
with PFA, and I was thrilled to travel to connect personally with Fellows on five con-
tinents. The Fellowship growth potential recognized through these connections is 
inspiringly unlimited.

•	 The PFA Annual Meeting is now a major event that is open to all our Fellows, not 
just a set of business meetings for board members.

•	 PFA now is firmly in the digital age: our website provides a great wealth of infor-
mation and enables Academy Fellows, internationally, to interact with our Central 
Office in more ways than ever. What’s more, we save money and increase commu-
nication by using email to reach our Fellows.

Throughout this evolution, for me, the most important aspect of PFA has been our peo-
ple. All the smart and caring individuals I have met and worked with throughout the world 
motivated me to work hard to ensure that we achieved each goal set out for us. 

The fact is, I literally grew up with PFA, having attended meetings as a youngster with my 
parents, especially since my father, Dr. Gary Lowder, served as PFA president. I’ve always been 

enormously proud to serve this Acad-
emy and its leaders, who have taught 
me so much. In addition, the board 
members of the Oral Health Founda-
tion have always been supportive and 
encouraging. Their long history with 
our organization offers us a deep well 
of wisdom. As for PFA’s future, you’re 
in good hands. Your next Executive 
Director, Bob Cattoi, is a seasoned as-
sociation executive who is bound to 
take PFA to new levels of excellence.

Just as PFA has changed over 
these years, so have I—all for the bet-
ter—and that experience will serve 
me well in the next phase of my ca-
reer. I will always fondly remember 
the great many Fellows I have met, 
with appreciation for your dedication 
to our mission and high regard for 
each other. Will I miss taking overseas 
calls on Christmas Day? Yes, even that.

Until we meet again,

—Loralie Lowder, 
Executive Director of the Pierre 

Fauchard Academy
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From the Desk of the 

President

Dr. Terry L. Brewick

Dear Fellows,
It has been my distinct honor 
to be your International Presi-

dent for the last 25 months. Many ac-
complishments have been achieved by 
the talented men and women on the 
Pierre Fauchard Academy Board of Trus-
tees with whom I had the privilege of 
working. I would like to thank each 
and every one of them for their actions 
while we were together on the Board. 
With thanks to: Dr. Cheri S. Newman 
(Immediate Past President, Michigan, 
USA); Dr. Jerry Dushkin (President-elect, 
Canada; deceased); Dr. Armyl Bañez 
(Vice President and then President-
elect, The Philippines); Dr. Hal E. Hale 
(recently elected as Vice-President and 
formerly Region 10 Trustee, Kansas, 
USA); Dr. Dan Castagna (Treasurer, Cali-
fornia, USA); Dr. Paul O’Dwyer (Region 
1 Trustee (Europe), Ireland); Dr. Ken 
Van Meter (Region 2 Trustee (NE USA), 
Vermont, USA); Dr. Cheryl Bradford Bill-
ingsley (Region 3 Trustee (SE USA), Vir-
ginia, USA); Dr. Ghabi Kaspo (Region 4 
Trustee (Midwest USA), Michigan, USA); 
Dr. Denise Habjan (Region 5 Trustee 
(Western USA), California, USA); Dr. 
Lisa Bentley (Region 6 Trustee (Canada), 
Ontario, Canada); Dr. Luis Felipe Jime-
nez (Region 7 Trustee (Latin America), 
Chile); Dr. Deborah Cockrell (Region 8 
Trustee (Australia), New South Wales); 
Dr. Myrna G. Bañez (Region 9 Trustee 
(Asia), The Philippines); Dr. Lucynda Ra-
ven (Region 10 Trustee replacing Dr. Hal 
E. Hale (Central USA), Kansas, USA); Dr. 
Pankaj Patel (Region 11 Trustee (Africa), 
Kenya); Ms. Loralie Lowder (outgoing 
Executive Director, Logan, Utah); and, 
Mr. Robert Cattoi (incoming Executive 
Director, Rockville, MD). 

This is the Board that voted to install 
our first woman in the Pierre Fauchard 
Academy Hall of Fame. Dr. Lucy Hobbs 
Taylor of Ohio, Iowa and Kansas was the 
first female in the world to earn her DDS 
degree, graduating in 1866. She was a 

teacher, dentist, and suffragette. Dr. Tay-
lor may be the first woman in our Hall of 
Fame, but she certainly won’t be our last. 
It was with a great sense of pride that we 
installed Dr. Taylor’s plaque in our new 
Pierre Fauchard Academy Hall of Fame 
on August 20, 2021, in our new Interna-
tional Headquarters. Dr. Taylor’s plaque 
will also be installed later this year in the 
Pierre Fauchard Academy Hall of Fame 
at the University of Maryland School of 
Dentistry in Baltimore, Maryland. 

Our Board of Trustees demonstrated 
leadership and made unanimous deci-
sions. When we met in March 2020 in Little 
Rock, Arkansas for the Academy’s Mid-year 
Meeting just prior to the start of the Cov-
id-19 pandemic, the Board voted unani-
mously to make three changes that have 
changed the course of our Academy. The 
first vote was a relocation of our Central 
Office in Logan, Utah, USA to our new In-
ternational Headquarters in Rockville, MD. 
The second vote was the establishment of 
an additional Foundation for our Academy, 
the Pierre Fauchard Academy Leadership 
Academy. Finally, the Board voted to do 
a Capital Campaign to help fund the new 
PFA Leadership Foundation. Addition-
ally, under the guidance of Trustee Cheryl 
Billingsley and her committee, the Board 
established a continuing educational semi-
nar titled “Leadership in Turbulent Times.” 
This gives Fellows an opportunity to re-
ceive 10 hours of free continuing educa-
tional credits. This program has been very 
well received and is a direct Fellow benefit.

While some very exciting events have 
happened while I have been President, 
sadly so have some devastating ones. On 
January 25, 2021, we lost Dr. Jerry Dushkin 
who was our President-elect and passed 
away after a brief illness. Dr. Dushkin is 
being honored posthumously as the in-
coming International President for a brief 
time on October 13, 2021. His wife Patti 
will receive Jerry’s Past-President’s medal-
lion with the date of October 13, 2021. Dr 
Dushkin’s untimely death left a void in our 
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Academy. The Academy lost another out-
standing Canadian Fellow, Dr. Barry Dol-
man, this Spring. Memorials to Drs. Dush-
kin and Dolman can be found in our new 
International Headquarters. The Academy 
lost another cherished member of our PFA 
family this year to COVID-19, Dr. Nira Pa-
tel an orthodontist from Kenya and wife of 
our Region 11 Trustee, Dr. Pankaj Patel. A 
commemorative plaque in memory of Nira 
and others lost to this devastating pan-
demic is displayed in the reception area of 
our new International Headquarters. 

On August 20, 2021, PFA held its Rib-
bon Cutting Ceremony of our first brick 

and mortar Headquarters. Our new Fau-
chard Room contains our new Hall of 
Fame, the ‘1936 Club’ wall of donors, and 
many PFA artifacts. Included in these arti-
facts is a bronze statue of Pierre Fauchard, 
donated by Dr. Scott and Sheri Waugh. 
My favorite part of my Presidency was 
meeting Fellows all over the world. The 
warmth that I encountered was heart-
warming. I would be totally remiss for 
not thanking my husband Rick Morales-
Brewick who has been by my side in my 
journey through leadership in the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy. Thank you, Rick, I 
could not have done this without you. My 

journey in PFA is not over. I look forward 
to serving you as Immediate Past-Pres-
ident next year and as an Officer of the 
Leadership Foundation. 

I would like to congratulate Dr. Armyl 
Bañez, who will be installed as the Inter-
national President of the Pierre Fauchard 
Academy and will lead our great Academy 
forward.

Again, thank you, it has been my 
pleasure serving the Academy. 

Sincerely,

—Terry L. Brewick

Outgoing International President of the 
Pierre Fauchard Academy

These are changing times for our Acad-
emy. We just moved into our first 

brick and mortar, we have a new incom-
ing executive director, and the new Pierre 
Fauchard Academy Leadership Foun-
dation is officially up and running. Yes, 
the Pierre Fauchard Academy is making 
changes and the future looks bright. 

As I introduce the newest arm of the 
Academy, I would like to share our his-
tory. The Pierre Fauchard Academy was 
founded in 1936 by Dr. Elmer S. Best. At 
that time, Dr. Best was concerned about 
the proprietary nature of many dental 
publications. He wanted to gain control 
of professional literature and assure in-
dependence from commercial interests. 
Dental Abstract magazine, that all Fellows 
receive, is the result of that desire. This 
ideal remains in the forefront of the Acad-

emy. In 1995, through a generous gift 
from Dr. Bennes Espinach of Costa Rica, 
the Oral Health Foundation of the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy was set up. This Foun-
dation promotes the advancement of oral 
healthcare globally through grants and 
student scholarships.

Fast forward to 2020, and the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy Leadership Founda-
tion was formed. With a totally different 
purpose, our mission is to provide en-
hanced leadership training and education-
al benefits. Our vision is to be recognized 
as the most respected educator in leader-
ship development. We have already begun 
this training through our online series, 
titled “Leadership in Turbulent Times.” 
There are 10 modules to complete, after 
which you will receive 10 CE credits. This 
is an excellent series so please take advan-

tage of this direct member benefit. The 
Leadership Foundation has also helped to 
fund the website updates that are in the 
works as well as new exciting programs 
that are on the horizon. Unlike the Oral 
Health Foundation, the Leadership Foun-
dation has not begun with a donated sum 
of money, therefore we will be kicking off 
a capital campaign soon. Plan on joining 
our “1936 Club”. For your donation of 
$1,936 (USD), your name will be displayed 
on the wall at our new International Head-
quarters in Rockville, MD. Of course, all 
donations are welcome! We thank you in 
advance for your support.

Sincerely,

—Cheri Newman
President of the Pierre Fauchard Academy 

Leadership Foundation

The Pierre Fauchard Academy Leadership Foundation

Eighty-five years after the Pierre Fau-
chard Academy was created, our 

Academy has moved into the new ACD 
Headquarters in Rockville, Maryland. 
We are ecstatic to develop a permanent 
residence where Fellows from across the 
Globe can visit and enjoy a historical per-
spective of their Fellowship. To help fund 
our activities, we have created 4 tiers of 
donorship for our Capitol Campaign. 
These are as follows:

Tier 1 – The 1936 Club is reserved for 
dental leaders who see the value in pre-
serving the history of the Pierre Fauchard 
Academy. To join the exclusive 1936 Club, 
donors can make a $1,936 (USD) dona-
tion in one lump sum or as 4 payments of 
$500 over 4 years. Members of this pres-
tigious Club will have their names promi-

nently displayed on a reserved wall at our 
new PFA headquarters, will be listed in 
the 1936 Blue book, on our website and 
in Dental World and will receive a gold 
recognition pin.

Tier 2 – A donation of $580, repre-
senting the total square footage we are 
leasing in Rockville. Donors will be listed 
in the 580 blue book.

Tier 3 – A donation of $89, honoring 
the 89 countries we represent. Donors 
will be listed in the 89 Blue Book.

Tier 4 – A donation of $20, represent-
ing the number of Trustees, Officers, and 
employees of PFA. Donors will be listed in 
the 20 Blue Book.

Giving at any level will be most appre-
ciated by the Pierre Fauchard Academy 
and our Leadership Foundation. If every 

Fellow could donate $20, the Leadership 
Foundation will be able to continue pro-
viding excellent initiatives like the Leader-
ship Continuing Educational series avail-
able on our website, and the advanced 
training for Section Chairs to bring com-
prehensive learning to all Sections.  Cur-
rently the Leadership Foundation has its 
501(3)(c) status in the United States and 
is working on obtaining tax exempt sta-
tus in other countries. Please give as you 
can.  The Pierre Fauchard Academy and 
the PFA Leadership Foundation genuinely 
appreciate your generosity. Thank you.

Respectfully,

—Dr. Lisa Bentley
Fundraising Chair of the Pierre Fauchard 

Academy Leadership Foundation

Capitol Campaign for the PFA Leadership Foundation
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It is with great excitement that I write 
this article regarding our new Inter-

national Headquarters.  What started as 
a pipe dream is now a reality. An impor-
tant fact to note is that the building is 
owned by the American College of Den-
tists Foundation and both the American 
College of Dentists, and the Pierre Fau-
chard Academy are renting space. Before 
negotiating the contract with the Ameri-
can College of Dentists Foundation a site 
visit was conducted by Dr. Jerry Dushkin,  
Dr. Cheryl Billingsley and her husband 
John, Executive Director Loralie Low-
der, and myself.  We all agreed this move 
would be in the best long-term interest 
of our great Academy.  The building was 
purchased by 3 Fellows of the American 
College of Dentists:  Dr. Patricia Blanton 
(a recipient of the Fauchard Gold Medal 
Award), Dr. Jerry Miller and a Fellow who 
wished to remain anonymous. The build-

ing was renovated from top to bottom, in-
cluding a new roof, new siding, Charleston 
green shutters along with new windows, 
new carpeting, and wall coverings.The out-
side has been professionally landscaped. 

Our Trustee Dr Cheryl Billingsley, out-
going Executive Director Loralie Lowder, 
incoming Executive Director Bob  Cattoi 
and I jointly worked on our space, which 
we all agreed should containing blue, 
white, and red to represent the brand 
of our Academy. This was accomplished 
by having all the hard-surface furniture 
be in a white lacquer effect. The other 
furniture includes two red armchairs 
in the Executive Director’s office and 
matching blue love seats in the Fauchard 
room. Accent walls have been painted in 
red and blue, with white plantation shut-
ters, complimenting the color scheme. 
The primary office has 3 main rooms, 
while the Academy also has access to 

three conference rooms, a mailing and 
packaging room, a full kitchen and three 
bathrooms. There is an adjacent parking 
lot with spaces for 15 cars. 

Within our primary office, the recep-
tion room has a main desk and a file 
cabinet with a white leather chair.  It 
boasts a replica of our Academy logo 
flanked by the logos of our two Foun-
dations:  the Pierre Fauchard Academy 
Leadership Foundation and the Oral 
Health Foundation of the Pierre Faucha-
rd Academy.  The Academy’s gratitude 
must be extended to incoming Execu-
tive Director Mr. Bob Cattoi who found a 
company in Cincinnati to fabricate these 
large signs, then drove to Cincinnati to 
personally pick them up and arranged to 
have them hung in the reception space.  
On the opposing wall is an original oil 
painting created by Dr. Cheryl Billings-
ley in blue, gold, and red to represent 

The reception room in our new international headquarters.

The reception room with the three logos and on the opposite wall the 
painting donated by Dr. Cheryl Billingsley.

Meet our New International Headquarters

Our new Hall of Fame within our space. The Fauchard Room and the 1936 Club wall.
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a flattened view of the world and to be 
representative of the French flag. Thank 
you to Dr. Billingsley for your generosity 
in donating this painting and the crystal 
chandelier in the Fauchard room.

The reception room also has a blue 
fabric-covered bench above which is a 
plaque for Dr. Nita Patel from Kenya. 
Dr. Patel lost her life to COVID-19 in 
a three-day period.  She represents the 
many lives lost that were part of our PFA 
family. Future plaques will include a list 
of all Past Presidents of the Academy, 
photographs of our Executive Direc-
tors and photographs with names of the 
Board of Trustees that voted to take this 
monumental step in achieving our first 
brick and mortar International Head-
quarters. Tributes to Drs. Jerry Dushkin 
and Barry Dolman, both from Canada, 
will reside in this room.

The second and most important of 
the three rooms is the Fauchard room. It 
is in this room that our additional Pierre 
Fauchard Hall of Fame is located. The 
original Hall of Fame is still located at 

the University of Maryland Dental School 
in Baltimore, near the Dean’s office, and 
may have to be removed in upcoming 
years because of renovation. Our Trustees 
thought it best to be prepared and voted 
to have a Hall of Fame located within our 
space. This would also allow more Fel-
lows to enjoy the Hall of Fame with ease 
if they are visiting the D.C. area. Our new 
address, 103 North Adams, is just three 
blocks from the Cambria Hotel which in 
turn is only a four block walk from the 
Metro that connects the three major air-
ports near Washington D.C. to Rockville 
and our new International Headquarters.

The Fauchard Room also houses the 
wall containing the names of the Fellows 
and Sections participating in the 1936 
Club.  On the same wall, there are two 
white file cabinets that have 4 special blue 
leather books on them. These books will 
contain the names of the 1936 donors and 
for donors giving $596, $89, and $20. Giv-
ing to our Capital Campaign drive at any 
level is very much appreciated by the 
Academy. Between these white filing cabi-

nets is a 24” lighted globe representing our 
PFA Fellows from around the world. This 
was Dental World Editor Dr. Fiona Col-
lins’ idea. Flags representing the countries 
that the Officers and Board of Trustees are 
from are housed on the wall opposite the 
globe. These flags will be used on stage as 
a backdrop for our Annual Meetings. 

A list of the Fauchard Gold Medal 
Award winners and the Elmer S. Best 
Award winners can be found between the 
two shuttered windows. The name plates 
are silver in color, housed on beautiful 
blue leucite frames. My thank you to our 
outgoing Executive Director Loralie Low-
der for finding the company that makes 
these frames. There are two blue love 
seats that straddle a white-layered oval 
coffee table which is positioned under 
the crystal chandelier. A white half-round 
desk sits in front of the flags and will 
be an additional workstation for a third 
Academy employee in the future. Names 
of the Trade and Industry Award winners 
and a list of Presidential Award winners 
backed in blue leucite will also be in this 

Flags representing the countries of the Officers 
and Board of Trustees, displayed in the Fauchard 
Room.Attendees at our ribbon cutting ceremony, seated in our library area.

Dr. Ghabi Kaspo (Trustee for Region 4) together with Dr. Cheri Newman 
(Immediate Past President of the Pierre Fauchard Academy), flanked by the 
Hall of Fame and the globe in front of the 1936 Club wall.

Attendees at the ribbon cutting ceremony, front of our new international 
headquarters.



room. It is anticipated that the Fauchard 
Room will be utilized by our Executive 
Director to greet Fellows from around the 
world. The third room is the Executive 
Director’s private office, with white fur-
niture and the only blue wall. Located on 
this blue wall are two crystal wall lights, 
representing a sign of good fortune. The 

wall between the white shuttered win-
dows in this room holds 16 framed covers 
of Dental Abstracts, the official publica-
tion of our Academy. Two red armchairs 
compliment this room.

Our ribbon cutting ceremony was 
held on August 20, 2021. I hope you 

have enjoyed this written tour of our new 
Headquarters. There is a guided tour on 
our website.  Please visit the International 
Headquarters if you are in the D.C. area.

Sincerely,

—Dr. TERRY BREWICK

Honorary Fellowship awarded to Ms. Loralie Lowder

Honorary Fellowship in this Academy is awarded to an individual who has made a valuable contribution to the Academy. It goes 
without saying that Loralie has done just that. For the past 9 years, Loralie has dedicated herself to moving this Academy forward 

and she has done a terrific job. Most of her accomplishments have been behind the scenes with little recognition, but her commit-
ment and love for the Academy is well known. She was the glue that held it together and the kind and caring voice at the other end 
of the phone. A well-deserved honor for a wonderful person. Congratulations, Loralie.

Section 
News
Canada In May 2021 PFA Canada held its first 

ever virtual Installation and Awards 
Ceremony. The event was dedicated to 
the memory of Dr. Jerry Dushkin, PFA 
President-elect and Dr. Barry Dolman, 
PFA Canadian Chair. After a slide show 
tribute to the two great Canadian PFA 
leaders, Dr. Sam Sgro, Quebec Chair, 
delivered a passionate speech about 
his involvement in organized dentistry 
with Barry and Jerry, his friends and 
colleagues. PFA International President, 
Dr. Terry Brewick (then International 
President) described fond memories 
of Barry and Jerry, and extended his 
deepest condolences to their families. 
On August 21, a tribute to both Canada 
and Jerry Dushkin was held in Rockville 
Maryland, in conjunction with the Rib-
bon-cutting Ceremony celebrating the 
new PFA International Headquarters. 
Dr. Nancy Auyeung, our Western Prov-
inces Chair, had the honor of present-
ing the PFA Distinguished Dentist Cita-
tion. This was awarded to Dr. Anthony 
Iacopino, who has dedicated his entire 
career to creating cultures of sophisti-
cated research and leading change in 
four dental schools within Canada and 
the United States. Dr. Trista Felty and 
Dr. Linda Blakey honored the contribu-
tions of their predecessors, Dr. David 
Zaparinuk and Dr. Al Dean.

Twenty-four new Fellows were in-
ducted into the Pierre Fauchard Acad-

emy virtually, and Dr. Lisa Bentley (Trus-
tee for Canada) led the new Fellows 
through the official Pledge. Congratula-
tions to Dr. Jonathan Archer (Winnipeg, 
Manitoba), Dr. Anil Bhalla (Hamilton, 
Ontario), Dr. Dimple Bhatia (Uxbridge, 
Ontario), Dr. Michelle Budd (Ingersoll, 
Ontario), Dr. Ed Busvek (St. Thomas, 
Ontario), Dr. George Christodoulou 
(Toronto, Ontario), Dr. Rony Dagher 
(Mississauga, Ontario), Dr. Anwar Dean 
(London, Ontario), Dr. Domenic Delle 
Donne (Mississauga, Ontario), Dr. Mark 
Ecler (Mississauga, Ontario), Dr. Tarek 
El Sayegh (Waterloo, Ontario), Dr. Mi-
caela Fitzgerald (Ottawa, Ontario), Dr. 
Tana Gilmartin (Winnipeg, Manitoba), 
Dr. Sven Grail (Toronto, Ontario), Dr. 
Helene Grubisa (Oakville, Ontario), Dr. 
Abinash Kaur (Toronto, Ontario), Dr. 
Chrissy Kokonas (Newmarket, Ontario), 
Dr. Trenna Reeve (Winnipeg, Manitoba), 
Dr. Robert Schroth (Winnipeg, Mani-
toba), Dr. Jacqueline Sieber (Kitchener, 
Ontario), Dr. Shawn Steele (Ingersoll, 
Ontario), Dr. Chris Swayze (Toronto, 
Ontario), Dr. Emily Trohatos (Toronto, 
Ontario) and  Dr. Barry White (Guelph, 
Ontario).

The 2020 Recipient of Honourary 
Fellowship into the Canadian PFA was 
Monique Bouchard, who works for 
the Canadian Dental Association. Miss 
Bouchard was instrumental in organizing 
the Annual Student Scholarships for our 
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Dr. Anthony Iacopino, recipient of the PFA 
Distinguished Dentist Citation

Dr. Lisa Bentley (PFA Trustee for Canada)
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Academy. The 2021 Recipient of Hon-
ourary Fellowship was Mr. Kevin Desjar-
dins for his exceptional work for the Ca-
nadian Dental Association. Dr. Howard 
Mark, President of the Oral Health Foun-
dation of the Pierre Fauchard Academy, 
joined our virtual event from his home in 
Florida. Dr. Mark extended his deepest 
condolences on the loss of Dr. Barry Dol-
man and Dr. Jerry Dushkin. Each year, 
the Oral Health Foundation provides 
scholarships for a student at each of the 
10 Canadian Faculties of Dentistry. Dr. 
Dolman’s last PFA business was to donate 
$10,000 back to the Oral Health Founda-
tion. Dr. Lisa Bentley had the privilege 
of attending the Student Competition for 
Advancing Dental Research and its Appli-
cation (SCADA) event, to present a $1000 
Scholarship to each of the third-year 
dental students representing their univer-
sities in the competition held by the Ca-
nadian Dental Association together with 
Dentsply Sirona. This event had been Dr. 

Barry Dolman’s favorite duty as Canadi-
an Chair. Dr. Nancy Auyeung presented 
a $10,000 Cheque to the Manitoba Den-
tal Foundation, which was established in 
2015 with a vision to improve the oral 
health of the underserved of all ages in 
Manitoba. Dr. Frank Hechter thanked the 
Canadian Region of the Pierre Fauchard 
Academy for its generous donation dur-
ing a time when fundraising is difficult. 

To honor Dr. Barry Dolman and Dr. 
Jerry Dushkin, the Canadian Region of 
the Pierre Fauchard Academy has es-
tablished two Leadership Scholarships. 
Each scholarship will award $1,000 to a 
dental student who exhibits exceptional 
leadership skills, one at the University 
of Montreal in memory of Barry and the 
second one at McGill University in mem-
ory of Jerry. May their legacies live on. 
Dr. Sam Sgro, (Section Chair for Quebec) 
presented a cheque for $7500 to the Uni-
versity of Montreal to establish Dr. Dol-
man’s memorial scholarship.

Section 
News

Canada continued

Mr. Kevin Desjardins, 2021 recipient of 
Honourary Fellowship into PFA Canada

Dr. Howard Mark, President of the Oral Health 
Foundation of the Pierre Fauchard Academy

The 1936 CLUB
In 1936, a group of disen-
franchised Fellows, led by 
Dr. Elmer Best of Minnesota, 
left the American College of 
Dentists to create the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy.  To join 
the exclusive 1936 Club and 
obtain a special wall plaque, 
a donation of $1936 is made 
to the Leadership Foundation. 
The Canadian Pierre Faucha-
rd Academy is very proud that Canada 
boasts five 1936 Club plaques to date. Dr. 
Jerry Dushkin and Dr. Lisa Bentley made 
personal donations. PFA Canada made 2 
donations in honor of Dr. Kevin Roach, 
Past PFA International President and Dr. 
Barry Dolman. The Ontario Section of the 
American College of Dentists purchased 

a plaque to honor Dr. Barry 
Dolman and Dr. Jerry Dush-
kin. PFA Canada would like 
to extend a special thank you 
to the ACD Ontario Leader-
ship Chairperson, Dr. Larry 
Tenaschuk, as well as his 
colleagues Dr. Wayne Pulver 
(Past Chairperson), Dr. Paul 
Romanson (Vice Chairper-
son), Dr. Brenda Thomson 
(Education Chair), Dr. Bon-
nie Chandler (Treasurer), and 

Dr. Sonia Slawuta (Secretary and Editor). 
Your generosity and kind gesture will not 
be forgotten.

PFA Canada dedicates this report to 
our Jerry and Barry.

Sincerely,

—Dr. Lisa Bentley
 Trustee for Canada

Dr. Frank Hechter, 
Executive Director of 
the Manitoba Dental 
Foundation

Save the Date

The joint Pierre Fauchard Academy-American College of Dentists Continuing Edu-
cation Conference will be held on March 31 to April 2, 2022, at the Biltmore Estate 

in Asheville, North Carolina. Topics include ‘Syndromic Surveillance for Emerging In-
fectious Disease Threats’, ‘Public Health Responses (both state and local) Beyond the 
Pandemic’, Special Topics for PFA Section Chairs and ACD SPEA Leaders.’

Please join us to reinvigorate and reconnect with Fellows and colleagues.
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Mission
Our mission as Fellows in the 

Pierre Fauchard academy 

is to recognize and develop 

outstanding leadership in our 

profession, internationally.

Central Office:
Pierre Fauchard Academy
Loralie Lowder, Executive Director
41 East 400 North #546, Logan,
UT 84321-40203718

E-mail: centraloffice@fauchard.org
Phone: (435) 213-9089
Fax: (435) 213-9136
www.fauchard.org

Foundation Office:
Oral Health Foundation of the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy
11654 Plaza America Drive, #901
Reston, VA 20190

Jennifer M. Teale, Executive Director
E-mail: jteale@foundationpfa.org
Phone: 703-217-1480
Fax: 571-224-0726
www.foundationpfa.org

Pierre Fauchard Academy
Officers

Terry Brewick
President,
Colorado, USA

Armyl C. Bañez 
President-elect, 
Manila, The Philippines

Cheri Newman
Immediate Past President,
Michigan, USA

Hal Hale
Vice President, 
Kansas, USA

Loralie Lowder
Executive Director, 
Utah, USA

Dan Castagna
Treasurer, 
California, USA

Trustees
REGION 1—Europe
Paul O’Dwyer,
Ireland

REGION 2—N.E. USA
Ken VanMeter,
Vermont

REGION 3—S.E. USA
Cheryl Billingsley,
Virginia

REGION 4—Midwest USA
Ghabi Kaspo,
Michigan

REGION 5—Western USA
Denise A. Habjan,
California

REGION 6—Canada
Lisa Bentley,
Ontario

REGION 7—Latin America
Louis Felipe Jimenez,
Chile

REGION 8—Australasia
Deb Cockrell,
Australia

REGION 9—Asia
Myrna Bañez,
The Philippines

REGION 10—Central USA
Lucynda Raben, Kansas

REGION 11—Africa
Pankaj Patel, Kenya

EDITOR—Dental World
Fiona M. Collins, Colorado

Oral Health Foundation of the Pierre Fauchard Academy

Officers

Trustees

Charles G. Eller,
California

James Long,
Mississippi

Gary Lowder,
Utah

Kevin Roach,
Canada

Richard Sawers,
Australia

Michael Schafhauser,
Minnesota

Howard Mark
President, 
Connecticut

Steven Hedlund
Vice President,
Iowa

Michael Perpich
Treasurer,  
Minnesota

Joseph Harris
Grants Chairman,
Michigan

Jennifer M. Teale
Executive Director

Cheri Newman
President, 
Michigan

Terry Brewick 
Vice President,
Colorado

Robin K. Wandschneider-
Stiegelmar
Treasurer, Colorado

Kate Willeford
Secretary,
Georgia

Lisa Bentley
Fundraising Chair,
Canada

Gene Shoemaker
Member at Large,
Wisconsin

Leadership Foundation of the Pierre 
Fauchard Academy
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